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Newsletter 1, 2011
Dear Friends,


                           
                             
 

Endobronchial Ultrasound Equipment (E.B.U.S.)

The system of early, non-invasive detection of lung cancer for which we have been working to raise money for since 2008, has now reached a successful conclusion. The equipment has been installed in Gloucestershire Royal Hospital where it will be used to help diagnose patients who are suspected of suffering from lung cancer. The equipment will be available for use by patients throughout the county 
There can be no doubt that this equipment will be of considerable benefit to patients and above all, it could save lives.             And it’s all down to you – Well done!
E.B.U.S Presentation

The Trustees of the Gloucestershire Chest Fund held a formal presentation of the equipment to celebrate over 3 years of successful fundraising. Our President, Dr. Willie Carson, presented the equipment to the Consultant Chest Physicians of Cheltenham General and Gloucestershire Royal Hospitals at the event held at the Lilley Brook Golf Club in Cheltenham.

Chairman of Trustees, Mr Bernard Cooper, addressed the meeting and thanked all the supporters for their welcome and continuing support over many years which made this purchase possible. 
Dr. I. Mortimore reported that E.B.U.S was a major step forward in lung cancer diagnosis.
Dr. A. Raghuram said it was expected that more than sixty patients per year would benefit from this new procedure.
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Custom-designed for intensive care clinicians, the
SonoSite® S-ICU™ ultrasound tool has fewer buttons,
menus and dials - so it's surprisingly easy to use.

Thanks to strikingly clear image quality, you can see
exactly what's going on inside your patients when there
iis no time for guesswork.

You can focus in on your target area in seconds, using
just two controls.

Plus, you can transfer images right onto a thumb drive
via high-speed USB ports.

All to make your work easier, faster and more accurate.
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Christmas 2011 
Another very successful evening!  It’s true that the appalling weather caused a few gaps in the expected attendance but at the end of the evening all agreed that it had been worth the effort. Our usual entertainer, Dennis Johns was recovering from heart surgery and unable to attend but we were fortunate in that our Chairman, Bernard Cooper, was able to find a first class replacement and we were royally entertained. The food provide by ‘Head Chef Terry Adams assisted by Edna Hannam was every bit as good as last year. The evening and the draw produced in the region of £700 towards the portable Ultrasound scanner for Gloucestershire Royal Hospital.   
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The Doreen Roberts Award 2011
Each year the Trustees of The Gloucestershire Chest Fund are pleased to award a framed certificate to the volunteer judged to have given time, energy and effort to help our charity to realize its objectives. This year three volunteers had arranged and staffed no fewer than 19 store and street collections and the Trustees felt that they were unable to separate the contributions of these three supporters so they awarded certificates to all three. The Chairman of Trustees, 

Mr Bernard Cooper presented the certificates and said that acknowledging such support and dedication was one of the    most enjoyable duties of his office.                                                                  


What Happens Next?
We still need £20,000 to provide a portable Ultrasound scanner for Gloucestershire Royal Hospital. We have spent the £103,000 for E.B.U.S. We have presented Cheltenham General Hospital with a portable Ultrasound scanner and now we need the same for Gloucestershire Royal. Will you help by organizing a ‘Fundraiser’? Coffee mornings, table top sales, raffles, sponsored events are all good. Bereavement donations, donations in lieu of floral tributes are things we don’t like to talk about but look in the Citizen every night and see how other (not local) charities are benefitting. Whatever you do will be used to benefit the chest patients in Gloucestershire’s hospitals and that’s not a bad way to be remembered.

I enclose a list of events that we have organized up to August 2011. We need to staff them.

Please, give me a day, half a day, a couple of hours any time you can spare . Whatever you do will be appreciated.
Thank you for your support, have a great 2011 and, most of all, stay as healthy as you can.

Ron Hannam

This article appeared in the Citizen on Wednesday 23rd. February
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This excellent article shows just what our local media thinks of your efforts. Well done again!

The well-known Editor of Gloucestershire Media wrote the following comment, also in the Citizen dated 23rd. February 2011
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We did it!


Chairman Bernard Cooper, President Willie Carson and Secretary/Treasurer Terry Adams





Dr. Mortimore explains the procedure to our President





Dr. Willie Carson, President of the Gloucestershire Chest Fund presents E.B.U.S to Drs. Andrew White, Ian Mortimore, Ananthakrishnan Raghuram and John Prior





Those who were fortunate enough to attend were rewarded with an evening of first rate musical entertainment provided by Richard Kent and Joan Phillips.





Both artists are accomplished musicians and after only one short rehearsal were able to present a program that delighted the attendees. 





Our next Newsletter will give details of the 2011 Christmas Social.





All we want is you!





Chairman Bernard Cooper addresses the Gathering and then presents  


 Doreen Roberts Certificates to :


 Carol Dowling, Pat Dowling and  


 Gillian Ford. The Chairman thanked


 all three for their commitment and observed that with a few more supporters like the winners of the Doreen Roberts Award we could do even more to help our local hospitals.


We are now very close to achieving Doreen’s ‘Impossible Dream’ that of raising and spending £500,000 to help our local hospitals treat chest diseases     
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What can you do to help?





Give me a day, half a day or even a couple of hours of your time to help staff the fundraising events shown on the enclosed schedule.





Run your own fundraiser, coffee morning, raffle, sponsored swim anything to help us get the money we need.





Fill the enclosed loose change box by emptying your pennies, two pence etc each evening, put a coin in every time you use your phone. Empty the box, send a cheque and start again. I will always call and collect the money if you prefer.





Above all talk about the Gloucestershire Chest Fund. Do what you can to ensure that everyone knows about us. This way we get more volunteers, more events, more money to spend helping your hospital to help you.
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A portable Ultrasound scanner by Sonosite.


Our current project will greatly assist chest patients needing chest drains








